Meeting Minutes- 2/7/08

Meeting convened at 6:00

Attendees:  Full Board, Chief Lundin, Jack MacMillan

Discussion regarding lack of fire department participation in the study.  Chief Seymour continues to refuse to participate.

Jack explained limitations regarding upgrading to meet code including the ADA compliance issues.
Paul provided a summary of existing space and useage information for comparison to the proposed “optimal” facility.  Also answered the staffing question from last meeting, specifically the administrative assistant’s space and the supervisor’s office.  He stated that the administrative assistant position would be filled, if funded, with a  part time employee; supervisor’s position would be an incremental increase to the pay of an existing officer, not a net increase in the staffing level of the department.  The janitorial needs of the facility need to be addressed, probably by a contractor on a weekly basis.  Also provided data on detentions regarding cost- needs to be scrubbed.  2007 prisoner lock-up was 270 hours.  Large percentage was 2 individuals held over a long weekend.  Most hours (Fitchburg, Leominster we pay for).  Equates for about $8000.00 in wages.  If we include cells, it will increase wages, but will allow for officers to stay in town.  All in all about a wash.  2 cells separated by a sight/sound barrier would allow the maximum flexibility for our facility.  Could hold male/female; female/female; adult/juvenile.
Try to get Ashburnham square footage numbers for police and fire

Reviewed police plan.  Cut square footage to  5440 / 7070 after review of program with committee, Chief Lundin and Jack MacMillan.  Estimate 2.3 – 2.7 million dollars cost for project.  By analogy, a 7070 square foot building should last the town approx. 30 years based on data extrapolated from past call volume.
Minutes of meeting of 1/29/08- 4 approved; 1 abstention.

James put together an outline for the public forum for next week.

Meeting adjourned 9:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Matt Alfond

